
Sunday  2nd June—30th June 2024 

SERVICE ON SUNDAY 2nd June  

11.00am  Ruislip Manor Methodist Church: Mrs Angela Flux MHA 

SERVICE ON SUNDAY 9th June 

11.00am Ruislip  Manor Methodist Church: Revd Cannon Dr Jennifer Smith, 

Superintendent Minister, Wesley’s Chapel:  Church Anniversary followed by Lunch 

SERVICE ON SUNDAY 16th June 

11.00am Ruislip  Methodist Church: Joint Service at Ruislip 

SERVICE ON SUNDAY 23rd June  (Café Style Worship and AGM) 

11.00am Ruislip  Manor Methodist Church: Revd Julie King,  Communion 

SERVICE ON SUNDAY 30th June 

11.00am Ruislip  Manor Methodist Church: Susan Colwell-Bracey 

To join the  service on line, join it later or  go to any of the other recent selected services  

click here   If this does not work go to the church website www.rmmc.org.uk and  click on “Livestream Services” 

on the top of the page.   

Message from Dong 

Dear Sisters and brothers of the Ruislip  Manor Methodist Church  

Your love, care in both prayers and in terms of practical help and guidance will never be forgotten by me, as well 
as all your continued prayers for Mihwa in our time of difficulty. My family and I will always be grateful to all of 
you. 

Though it is with a heavy heart that I will say goodbye to you as I embark on my journey to Korea, please know 
that we are bound by one God and one spirit. Though I have tried to preach a heavenly ministry of love, it is 
through you that I have realised what true love in God really is. 

Thank you for the farewell service and all your cards and messages as well with your warm, personal touches, 
where I got to really know what a community in God you are. 

I pray that our hearts will always aim for the same God and the same heaven, and that we will grow in faith 
together. 

God bless, 

Dong and the family 
 

MHA DONATIONS 

In the past, we have automatically sent the donations which we have collected for MHA to the main charity, which is based 

in Derby.  The local groups, such as the Northwood Live at Home Scheme, which used to meet on our premises in the past, 

are not independent charities and were supported by MHA centrally. Times have changed, funds for MHA generally have 

reduced significantly, the Northwood Live at Home Scheme has combined with the Ealing scheme to become MHA 

Communities West London, and neither Ealing nor Hillingdon Councils have been able to make grants for the groups in the 

last three years.  I’m told that financial support from MHA Derby has ceased (apart from a loan) and we have been asked by 

the Northwood Group to consider giving the donations which we make to MHA, direct to them.   

MHA has confirmed that this is acceptable and, as there is still only one MHA charity, I believe that it will not affect any Gift 

Aid claims for these MHA payments. These proposals have only just been explored, so it was too late to add an explanation 
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to the Newsletter.  However, a copy of this note will be put on the Notice Board and I will be happy to have a 

conversation about it, if there are any concerns. The suggestion for this year is that, if anyone has concerns about the 

change of recipient, they place their MHA envelope on the collection plate marked “MHA Derby” which will be in the 

vestibule, so that it can be separated from the other plate for MHA donations labelled for “MHA Communities West 

London” which will be at the back of the church. 

Alternatively, for a BACS payment the details for Northwood are: 

MHA Communities West London 

Sort Code number 20-05-85 

Account number 1399 8967 

Or, preferably, can be dealt with via Graham, who will need to know from you if the gift is to go to MHA Derby rather 

than Northwood.        Many thanks. 

COMING UP IN JUNE, JULY AND AUGUST 

2nd June 2024 – Angela and Ray Flux, of MHA, have kindly agreed to lead our worship.  Donation details will be 
available. 

9th June 2024 – RMMC 90th ANNIVERSARY  

Rev Canon Dr Jennifer Smith, of Wesley’s Chapel, has honoured us by agreeing to lead our worship, for which we are 
extremely appreciative.  The service will be followed by a ploughman’s lunch!  Help setting up beforehand, packing up 
afterwards  would be welcome. 

As usual, this will also be our Gift Day and you may have already received a letter about this year’s appeal.  

Ruislip Methodist Church will be holding a Joint Service at 6pm at which the Easter Offering will be dedicated.  They 
have invited us to take on one of the readings…please let Eileen know if you might be able to attend and are prepared to 
take on a reading. 

16th June 2024 – Joint Service at Ruislip 10.45am 

23rd June – our (now) very own Rev Julie King will lead a café style service starting 11am and followed by the annual 
General Church Meeting, which everyone is invited to attend.  Full details will be available nearer the date, of course. 

14th July – is to be a members-led Local Arrangement service and plans are already afoot for what we hope will be an 
enjoyable service...all will be revealed! 

28th July – Rev Roger Dunlop is returning to RMMC to lead a Joint Service, with Holy Communion. 

11th August – the Journeys Group will be leading our worship, so do please try to support them if you are able. 

Proposed Wesley’s Chapel visit 

Tony is currently investigating the viability of a group visit to Wesley’s Chapel, at some point in the summer.   
 

Prayer Requests  

Please  continue to pray for :-  

Anyone suffering from mental issues and from loneliness because of isolation. Please include in your prayers all our 
members and friends who have any illness or infirmity. Prayers and Blessings to all at Ruislip Manor and beyond - stay 
safe.  

Any requests for prayers please send to prayerrequests@rmmc.org.uk  

Prayer for Israel & Palestine 

Dear Lord, have mercy on the refugees, keep the aid transporters safe, and greater support to get the aid relief to 

Gaza. Help the Israeli people to know empathy, and love, even whilst experiencing their own loss. Through Jesus 

Christ, in the power of the Holy Spirit. Amen  Bible Society Prayer Tree 

Also remember in  Prayer Armenia, Libya, Guyana, Afghanistan, Morocco, Yemen, Syria and all places 

of conflict or disaster as well as for those involved in the rescue and reconstruction efforts.  
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Please Continue to Pray for Ukraine and its People   

Dear Lord, please help the Ukrainians to remain positive and purposeful defending their land, and give them hope that 

vital equipment needed to support the defence of their airspace will become available. In your mercy, hear my prayer. In 

Jesus Christ, through the power of the Holy Spirit. Amen  The Bible Society Prayer Tree 

Friday 31st May:  

This week we pray for all of us here at Ruislip Manor Methodist Church. We ask for prayers for our Minister, that 
she may draw on your strength and wisdom. We ask for prayers for our Church members, so that we can 
continue to grow in love and unity as we explore our faith and seek to serve the Lord together. We give thanks 
for our leaders and volunteers, and pray that they be refreshed by the Holy Spirit and that they find the energy 
and strength to guide and support our members. We ask for blessings for our wider community and those who 
meet on our premises, that they seek to develop their love and understanding of our God. Amen. 

We bring Action for Children and All We Can to God in prayer.  

We also pray for the people who live in Paignton Road and Rosebury Vale. 

Friday 7th June 

This week we pray for all at Yiewsley Methodist church 

We bring Brackenbridge House Care Home and Ryefield Court Care Hometo God in prayer 

We also pray for the people who live in Salcombe Way  and  Selby Chase 
 

Friday 15th June 

This week we pray for all at Kenton Methodist Church  

We bring Christian Aid, World Church and JMA to God in prayer 

We also pray for the people who live in Shenley Avenue and Sidmouth Drive 
 

Friday 21st June 

This week we pray for all Ministers residing in our Circuit 

We bring Tudor Luncheon Club to God in prayer 

We also pray for the people who live in Sunnydene Avenue and Tiverton Road 
 

Friday 28th June 

This week we pray for all Supernumerary Ministers.  

We bring St Mark's Church Primrose Hill to God in prayer. 

We also pray for the people who live in Torrington Road and Thurlestone Road. 

We wish many happy returns to all who celebrate a birthday in June 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Items for the News sheet for Friday 28th June  to Janet Miles , by email  newsletter@rmmc.org.uk  

by Wednesday 25th June, please  


